
Right now I don't know how far I'll go with the WO 
book unless Dick comes up with something, at least 
encouragement. One of the things I plan is a decent if 
not exhaustive treatment of Nixon as GL, his undeviat-
ing Authoritarianism. I have much of this in an 
Authoritarian file, which I did not begin until rela-
tively recently. I may miss some. So, with all you 
have to do, if you can keep a sheet of paper between 
the two of you (Id never think,of suggesting anything 
else bwteen husband and wifeOnfor an occasional not-
ing a word of two of clues, it could be very help-
ful.. If I get it, I'll have only one shot and that 
under pressure much greater than a normal ultra-rush 
deadline. Such things as illegal ending of 0E0, the 
various elements styled "impoundment", partocularly 
illegalities to hurt the small and strecthed legalitie 
and special, costly favor for the rich. I should also 
go into the corrupt justice, using machinery of gov-
ernment to eliminate political opAosition, more than 
in the party sense. It could be an awfully big book 
but shouldn t be. Thanks, even if you don t have 
time. HW 5/T9/73 


